City of Castle Rock
Notice of Shoreline Master Program Periodic Review
Amendment Joint Local/State Public Comment Period and
SEPA Determination
July 13, 2021- August 13, 2021, 5:00 p.m.

The City of Castle Rock and Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) are seeking comments
to the City’s Shoreline Master Program (SMP) periodic review and proposed SMP amendments. The joint
local/state public comment period will run 30 days from July 13, 2021 through August 13, 2021, 5:00 p.m.

Authority for the periodic review is based on Washington’s Shoreline management Act (Ch. 90.58 RCW)
and related rules. These amendments were developed by the City to comply with WAC 173-26-090,
which requires all local governments to review their SMPs on an eight-year schedule set in state law and
revise it if necessary. The review ensures the SMP keeps up with changes in state laws, changes in other
local jurisdictions’ plans and regulations, and other changed circumstances. The City has elected to use
the optional joint review process to combine the local and Ecology comment periods, as allowed under
WAC 173-26-104. No additional comment period will occur during the state review process. Comments
provided to the City of Castle Rock will be reviewed by both the City and Ecology. There is no need to
send comments directly to Ecology.

Comments may be submitted to: Karlene Akesson at kakesson@ci.castle-rock.wa.us, Comments may
also be mailed to City of Castle Rock, 141 "A" Street SW, PO Box 370, Castle Rock, WA 98611 or phone
calls will be received at (360) 274-8181 during office hours 8:00 am — 5:00 pm.

Comment can also be made by participating in the public hearing noted below. Joint Public
Hearing is to be held August 18, 2021 at 6:00 pm. This meeting will be held at the Castle Rock Senior
Center; located at 222 2nd Ave SW. Those who wish to attend virtually may do so via GoToMeeting:

Please join my meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone.
https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/837170661

You can also dial in using your phone.

United States: +1 (646) 749-3122

Access Code: 837-170-661

Written comments are due by August 13, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. Public comments can be made at the
hearing on August 18, 2021 at 6:00 pm.

Documents are available for review at: https://ci.castle-rock.wa.us/city.htm

Due to Washington Governor Inslee’s orders for the COVID-19 pandemic, in person review is by
appointment only to Karlene Akesson, kakesson@ci.castle-rock.wa.us, (360) 274-8181 ext 302
Documents for appointment viewing will be available in City of Castle Rock, 141 "A" Street SW, Castle
Rock, WA 98611

At the conclusion of the comment period, the City will prepare a response to comments and determine
whether changes are needed. Public comments and City responses will be shared with Ecology. After
local adoption, the SMP amendment will be formally submitted to Ecology for final action per WAC 173-
26-104 and WAC 173-26-110. Ecology will review amendments for consistency with state laws and rules.
Ecology may either approve the program as adopted or may recommend changes.

SEPA: SEPA Determination of Non-Significance issued on July 13, 2021 under WAC 197-11-970. The
lead agency will not act on this proposal for at least 14 days. Comments regarding the DNS must be
submitted no later than 5:00 PM on July 28, 2021 if they are intended to alter or appeal the DNS.
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